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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
January 30, 2020
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:38 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Amy Wille.

Trustees present: Diane Barr (Armada), Freda Witt (Center Line), Alan Naldrett (Chesterfield), Amy Wille (Clinton-Macomb), Carole Wolf (Harrison Twp.), Stan Lisica (MacDonald) and Frank Pasternak (Warren).
          
Trustees excused: Barbara Pike (Troy).
Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday
Guests: Bethany Verble, Maner Costerisan
II.          Approval of the Agenda
       
Motion made by Pasternak to approve the Agenda, supported by Lisica. Motion Carried.

III.          Approval of the November 21, 2019 Minutes
     Motion made by Naldrett to approve the November 21, 2019 minutes, supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.
IV.       
Public Participation
None
V.           Member Library Concerns
The Armada Library received favorable feedback from email notices sent to patron’s telling them how much they saved by using the library.
VI.         Action Items
A. Approval of the Bills – November 2019
1. Payment of the bills for December 2019 was approved on a motion by Pasternak, supported by Wolf. Motion Carried.
2. Payment of the bills for January 2020 was approved on a motion by Lisica, supported by Barr. Motion Carried.
B. Budget Reports
Pasternak moved to receive and file the December 2019 Budget Reports, supported by Lisica. Motion Carried.

C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
Wolf moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report, supported by Barr. Motion Carried.

D. SLC 2018-19 Audit Presentation
Bethany Verble from Maner Costerisan, presented the 2018/19 Audit Report and answered questions from the board. Lisica made a motion to receive and file the 2018/19 Audit Report. The motion was supported by Wolf. Motion Carried.

E. SLC Board Vacancy
Ron Black from the Shelby Library has resigned, leaving a vacancy on the SLC Board. SLC is in the process of transitioning to change the makeup of the board. All new members serve for a three-year term, rotated alphabetically by library name. The open position will expire in September 2021. Tammy was asked to contact the Romeo, Roseville, St. Clair Shores, Sterling Heights and Utica libraries to see if they have anyone to fill the vacated position, and report back to the board at the February meeting. 
F. SLC Investment Options
Commercial Paper and Money Market accounts were discussed as other investment options, as they tend to earn higher interest rates than Certificates of Deposit. Frank Pasternak will contact some banks, check out rates, etc. and report back to the SLC board at the February meeting. 

 VIII.     Information Items
A. Director’s Report
The Cooperative had its first meeting for a new Strategic Plan with a Discovery Summit. Over thirty library staff and directors attended. There will be a follow up workshop of just the library directors in March. The Go Library Card program is going well. Oakland Schools is working on designing a bookmark for participating businesses and libraries to distribute.
B. Advisory Council Minutes, January 9, 2020.
  IX. 
Adjournment


Barr moved to adjourn at 7:40 p.m. supported by Naldrett. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:










Freda Witt, Secretary
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